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  August 5, 2016 
 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 
Secretary, Public Service Commission 
State of New York  
Three Empire State Plaza  
Albany, New York 12223 
 

Re: Grandfathering of Certain Services and Features 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
 The following schedule is issued by Verizon New York Inc., and is transmitted for filing 
with the Public Service Commission, State of New York, to be effective August 21, 2016: 
 

PSC NY No. 15--COMMUNICATIONS 
Section 2 

1st Revised Pages 13 and 14 
Section 14 

3rd Revised Page 19 
PSC NY No. 9--COMMUNICATIONS 
Section 9 

Original Page 8.1 
Attachment 5, 6th Revised Page 1 

 
The proposed revisions provide for the grandfathering of certain services and features.  

These services and features are being grandfathered for retail customers on August 21, 2016.  
They will continue to be available to existing wholesale customers, on a non-resale basis, until 
October 17, 2016. 
 

Retail customers were notified of the grandfathering of these services and features via 
bill messages in April and May 2016.  Resellers will be notified via Industry Notice in August 
2016 that these services will no longer be available as of October 17, 2016.  Therefore, we 
respectfully request waiver of any newspaper publication requirements. 

 
Please forward the acknowledgement receipt for this filing to Jeanette Nunez at 

jeanette.nunez@verizon.com. 
 Very truly yours, 
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